MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday November 14th 2012
PRESENT: Richard Barry, Gwyneth Gibbs, Martin Grimes, Carol Meads, Graddon Rowlands, Melanie Sockett, Mike J Sockett , Christine Stanier,  Peter Stevens
Peter M Stean was welcomed to his first meeting.

1. APOLOGIES: Jeffery Knight, Michael Thompson, Gil Williams
	1112/2.0

 
	TALK BY MR. TOM GOULD, LINCS. HERITAGE TRUST
Assisted by Volunteer Tom Gould, Senior Project Manager Matthew Godfrey from the Lincolnshire Heritage Trust gave a presentation on the Heritage At Risk project. Full details are available on their website: www.lincshar.org
The survey method being used is a visual inspection of properties from the highway. 
Mr Gould agreed to liaise with PS and GMG. He will provide, confidentially, a draft of his report on Stamford for comment by the Committee. He would welcome advice if he has missed any buildings considered to be seriously at risk.


	Action

GMG/PS

All

	1112/3.0


	PLANS RECEIVED

57 High Street: replacement sign – no objection

7 Burghley Lane: replacement door to front elevation – no objection

Browne’s Hospital: handrail (removable if necessary) – majority view was no objection
31 Scotgate: replacement doors etc. – no objection

15 St. Peter’s Street: replacement of internal brickwork arch – no objection

16 Barn Hill – although the change of use to private dwelling was welcomed, issues raised by PS and agreed by the Committee would be forwarded to SKDC

Appeal re Demolition of Bungalow & replacement with 3 houses, Little Casterton Road – consensus was for Society not to object and leave concerns re access for the Highways Department to consider.

Ian Wright and the Enforcement Officer had visited the Antiques Centre in Broad Street re objection to the painted brickwork; and would check if Moshulu had planning permission for their gaudy paintwork.

GMG reported that Stamford Conservation Area had changed in November 2012 and that the updated SKDC map would be available in six weeks.

	GW
PS/GMG

	1112/4.0
	MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING

The Minutes were agreed.

The blinds had been removed from the Newsagent Corner Shop, Red Lion Square, and PS would continue to liaise with the Manager.
GMG congratulated everyone who had contributed to the success of the 50th Anniversary Party.

CM had written to thank shopkeepers for taking part in the successful Heritage Open Days.

John Plumb’s series of free lectures at New College Stamford has been delayed until March 2013. This will now allow more time to inform all members.

MS volunteered to produce a SOLD OUT notice for the Browne’s Hospital talk in November.

GR has arranged private tours of Burghley House (June 18th) and Milton Hall (September 25th). As they are limited to 25 members, it was agreed that up to two members at the same address could apply for one or other of these tours and that the 25 would be chosen from a hat.

PS is organizing a tour in early July of gardens in St. George’s Square, with the opportunity to have a glass of wine in the Blue Room at the Arts Centre.

It was agreed that the St. Leonard’s Priory coffee morning would take place in May 2013.

For Stuart Orme’s talk, GMG would provide electrical equipment; MJS would provide a screen, wine and soft drinks; and PS would provide nibbles.


	PS

MS

PS
GMG

MJS/PS

	1112/5.0
	SUNDIAL PROJECT
It was possible that the design for the replica sundial would be agreed in December, following the Diocesan Committee meeting. Projects with educational establishments were underway.
GMG would meet with Dave Sones and the Agent from Burghley House to discuss the pilot QR project. It was agreed that the Civic Society would provide £50 for card for the pilot project.

John Plumb and John Smith had agreed to be consulting experts for this pilot.


	

	1112/6.0
	STATE OF THE TOWN
PS had met with John Dawson, who had reminded the committee that he has spent thousands of pounds on the old guildhall building. If funds permitted, Mr Dawson would progress with decorating the exterior, which is the area often most noticed by visitors to the town.
The noticeboard on Bath Row would be cleaned in November by PS, assisted by MG.

Following several complaints re the state of the new double yellow lines in St. Mary’s Place, the committee was asked to keep a watching brief.

GMG agreed to email Craig Harrison re the steady proliferation of A Boards, now in Sheepmarket too.


	PS/MG

All

GMG

	1112/7.0


	URBAN GROUP
Stamford Town Council has agreed to give the Urban Group £1000 per annum for projects.
MG will check that the 3D Cityscape map royalties will now be coming to the Civic Society.

GR agreed to email all members of the Urban Group, copy to the Society’s Membership Secretary, to remind them to join the Society if they have not already done so.
	MG
GR/MS


	1112.8.0
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

RB reported that the medical and military talks he had been trying to arrange would not now be going ahead.
CM was pleased to report that Karen Neale was now part of the Stamford Town Trail project team, and was assisting the children with their illustrations. CM also warned that local schools had become confused by the Civic Society’s involvement with two separate trails. GMG would try to address this issue.

MJS reported that he is liaising with the Local History Group to ensure that no lectures by the two groups take place on the same evening. Alan Rogers will be giving a talk about his new book on the evening before the Society’s talk by Stuart Orme.


	GMG



	1112/9.0
	DATE & FORMAT OF DECEMBER & JANUARY MEETINGS
There will be no Agenda for the December meeting. Instead, there will be an opportunity to discuss the Society’s future plans whilst enjoying a glass of wine, and nibbles (to be arranged with The Crown Hotel by MS).
Planning applications will therefore be emailed to members for emailed responses.

The January meeting will take place as usual, but there will also be a dinner for the committee members and their partners in late January. The Committee would be asked to consider venues and dates prior to the December meeting.


	MS

	
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next Committee meeting will take place on December 12th 2012 at the Crown Hotel. Drinks and nibbles will be provided.

	


MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday September 12th 2012

PRESENT: Gwyneth Gibbs, Martin Grimes, Carol Meads, Graddon Rowlands, Melanie Sockett, Mike J Sockett , Christine Stanier, Peter Stevens

1. APOLOGIES: Richard Barry, Jeffery Knight, Michael Thompson, Gil Williams
	0912/2.0

 
	PLANS RECEIVED
All had been dealt with prior to this meeting.

Newsagent Corner Shop, Red Lion Square: GR had also contacted SKDC regarding the yellow lettering etc. and this was being followed up by Ian Wright. PS agreed to speak directly to the shop manager.

3 Rutland Terrace: the Application has been approved.


	Action

PS



	0912/3.0


	MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING
The Minutes were agreed.

GW will contact Stephen Alford to ask him if he can give the Winter Talk at the Arts Centre on 30th January. The original speaker she had contacted has had to pull out.


	GW



	0912/4.0
	50TH ANNIVERSARY PRESS RELEASE

GMG proposed, because of:- the active search for new committee members; the Urban Group coming under the Society’s umbrella in the near future; and the Sundial Project involving several agencies – that from now all letters, emails, press releases, etc., would not go out unless seen first by the Chairman. The Committee agreed.

The 50th Anniversary press release will not be sent out until after the result of the HLF bid is known.


	All



	0912/5.0
	AGM and PARTY: 12th October

Committee members were asked, if possible, to arrive at 6pm at the Ballroom to help set up the room. All were requested to wear badges, please.

PS would liaise with MS the preceding week re the final numbers.

PS and MJS would buy and set up the drinks; GMG would organise light refreshments, and plates ; MJS would set up the sound system; PS would buy tablecloths, rubbish sacks and serviettes; MS would arrange a screen and extension lead; CM or GR would greet arrivals outside the Ballroom; GMG would arrange a laptop and projector; and Jeremy Gibbs would take photographs.

The AGM will start at 7pm, followed at 7.30pm by greetings and drinks, with a pause at 8pm for the Chairman’s Report. This will be a powerpoint presentation including information provided by CM with input from member Paul Eastwood, for which the committee was very grateful. The evening will conclude at 9.30pm allowing 30 minutes to clear up afterwards.


	All

PS/MS

PS/MJS/GMG

MJS

PS

MS

CM/GR

GMG

	0912/6.0


	MARKETING PLANS & OTHER 50TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATIONS 
Over 140 houses in Tinwell Road, Exeter Gardens and Rutland Terrace had received marketing information but there had been no new members as a result.

CS and CM were thanked for their sterling efforts in organizing two Heritage Open Days. There had been a very high response, and new membership, and a chance to explore little known areas of Stamford had been appreciated.

It was agreed that the committee would consider being involved again in 2013 when the theme would be “Material Matters”. It was possible that the TIC would arrange the ticketing. CM would write to thank all the shopkeepers involved, and write an article for the newsletter.

Information about the outcome of the HLF bid for the Sundial Project will be sent to the Committee within the next week or two.

GR asked as many as possible to sign up for the free 5 week evening course at New College Stamford. John Plumb’s theme is “Stamford and Conservation” and the course starts on Wednesday 18th September. 


	CM

	0012.7.0
	SCHOOLS’ PROJECTS

CM reported that the next meeting with Tim Cox and Paul Eastwood re the paper-based Town Trail would take place on September 18th. It was expected that the Trail, designed by pupils of the local schools, would be completed this term.


	CM

	0912/8.0
	EVENTS’ PROGRAMME
The November talk by Stuart Orme was almost fully sold, with a maximum of 60 tickets available.

Various speakers were suggested for inclusion in the 2013 programme. Visits might include a tour of Milton Hall, and the Folkingham Chocolate Factory.

St. Leonard’s Priory Coffee Morning, free to members, would take place on 24th June. Several gardens were also suggested as members were keen to visit a local garden next summer.


	

	0012/9.0
	DRAFT ACCOUNTS 2012

These had been circulated before the meeting. The records were made available for scrutiny at the meeting. MG was thanked for his excellent work.


	

	0912/10.0


	STATE OF THE TOWN
Despite the economic restrictions, PS was able to report that one third of the problems highlighted in his “Paving The Way” report were being dealt with.

GR was pleased to report that a town cleaner, employed to keep the medieval centre clean, was now working for 25 hours a week.

Please inform the Town Clerk of any areas requiring attention.


	

	0912/11.0
	URBAN GROUP
A meeting had taken place between GMG, MG and Don Lambert and Dave Sones as the Urban Group would soon come under Stamford Civic Society’s umbrella. A £2,500 legacy would be lodged with the Society’s Treasurer, and the Group had been awarded a £1,000 grant from the Town Council for several “greening” projects. 

All the members of the Urban Group had been invited to attend the AGM, and they will in time be asked to become members of Stamford Civic Society.  One of their Group will eventually sit on the Society’s committee.


	

	0912/12.0
	LOCAL HISTORY SOCIETY GROUP

MJS would liaise regularly with Philippa Massey, to ensure that the events and talks organized by our Society did not overlap with theirs. 

The Group would be launched in the spring/summer of 2013 and an autumn lecture with a renowned speaker was planned.


	MJS

	0912/13.0
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
MS reminded the Committee that Tom Gould would speak at the November meeting, there being no committee meeting in October.

CS asked the Committee to keep pursuing the authorities re the poor state of the surface in Crown Street.

All members would keep in touch regarding any plans which required to be dealt with in October.


	All

	
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next Committee meeting will take place on November 14th 2012 at the Crown Hotel. 


	


MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday August 8th 2012

PRESENT: Carol Meads (in the Chair), Richard Barry, Martin Grimes, Jeffery Knight, Graddon Rowlands, Melanie Sockett, Mike J Sockett , Christine Stanier, Gil Williams

1. APOLOGIES: Gwyneth Gibbs, Peter Stevens, Michael Thompson 
	0812/2.0

 
	CATHERINE HAMMANT: THE SUNDIAL PROJECT
Catherine Hammant gave generously of her time to provide the Committee with a detailed overview of the HLF bid application she has prepared for the Sundial Project. Handouts covering the main points were provided.

After some lively debate, the Committee agreed that Stamford Civic Society would go ahead as the lead body for the HLF bid, which will be sent off within one week, as long as it was accepted that this large project is an addition to the Committee’s work and not a substitution. The members’ concerns and interests would not be neglected. GMG would be asked for her advice on how best to contact members to “sell” the project as a means of stimulating interest in the built environment. MG would sign off the HLF bid on behalf of the Society, in GMG’s absence.

Catherine was thanked for her hard work in producing the application.


	Action

GR/RB
MG

	0812/3.0


	THE PLANNING PROCESS
It was agreed that, when a planning application could not be brought to a meeting, every Committee member would reply to JK’s request for a comment, even if it was “seen but no comment”. 

In order to assist this process, it would be very helpful for the Technical Sub-Committee to provide the Committee with technical advice, even if they did not physically meet every month.


	All



	0812/4.0
	PLANS RECEIVED

50 Broad Street (change of use to aromatherapy): no objections to updated application for signage with a black background.

1 St John’s Street: repainting – no objections.

High Lodge bungalow: it appeared that no consensus had been reached so no objection had been made.

3 Rutland Terrace: the outcome would not be known until GMG could report back.

Nationwide: no objection to the installation of air conditioning [it was noted that the graffiti had been painted out].

Hanover Court: no objection to the re-painting.

Dawson’s Shop: held over until PS could report back.

Newsagent Corner Shop, Red Lion Square: PS had contacted SKDC regarding the yellow lettering etc. and this was being followed up by Ian Wright. 


	GMG

PS

	0812/5.0
	MINUTES & MATTERS ARISING

The Minutes were agreed.
GW was thanked for producing the newsletter. MS, MJS, CM and MG had distributed them quickly to all members.

It was noted it would be helpful if the next newsletter 
contained more detailed information about future events.
Membership Drive: leaflets had been targeted on the Tinwell Road/ Roman Bank section of the town and had been distributed by CM, John Hopson, MS and MJS in early August.


	

	0812/6.0


	MARKETING PLANS & 50TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATIONS 
It was agreed that the Civic Society would organize two Winter Talks at the Arts Centre in 2013. The dates chosen were 30th January and 27th February 2013. MS would contact the Arts Centre to arrange the booking.

GR and GW would liaise regarding possible speakers for the available dates.

	MS
GR/GW


	0812.7.0
	SCHOOLS’ PROJECTS

This item was held over until the next meeting.
	

	0812/8.0
	EVENTS’ PROGRAMME
Regrettably, because of poor ticket sales, the August visit to Bourne had been cancelled.
A visit to Hansen’s Chocolate Factory in Folkingham would be considered for 2013.

Further discussion would follow at the next meeting regarding increasing the number of events proposed for members in 2013.


	

	0812/9.0
	DRAFT ACCOUNTS 2012

This item was held over until the next meeting.
	

	0812/10.0


	STATE OF THE TOWN
As there was still a litter problem in the town, committee members were reminded to address complaints to the Town Clerk.

PS asked committee members to inform him of any cracked pavements so that their details could be added to his report.

PS would report at the next meeting on quotes for an A5 size sign for the mulberry tree at St. Leonard’s Priory.


	PS

	0812/11.0
	URBAN GROUP
GR advised that a meeting should be organized in the near future between GMG, MG and Don Lambert and Dave Sones.

GR reported that the Group had been awarded a £1,000 grant from the Town Council for several “greening” projects.


	GMG/MG


	0812/12.0
	LOCAL HISTORY SOCIETY GROUP

MJS reported that the constitution had been agreed and that the group would be named the Stamford & District Local History Society. The Stamford Research Group would be incorporated, if their members agreed.

John Plumb had already liaised with GMG; and MJS would liaise with Philippa Massey, who would ensure that the events and talks organized by other societies did not overlap.

The Society would be launched in the spring/summer of 2013 and an autumn lecture with a renowned speaker was planned.


	MJS

	0812/13.0
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
There was none.
	

	
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next Committee meeting will take place on September 12th 2012 at the Crown Hotel. 


	


MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday July 11th 2012

PRESENT: Gwyneth Gibbs, Richard Barry, Martin Grimes, Melanie Sockett, Peter Stevens, Gil Williams
1. APOLOGIES: Jeffery Knight, Carol Meads, Graddon Rowlands, Mike J Sockett, Christine Stanier, Michael Thompson 
	0712/2.0


	PLANS RECEIVED
5 Castle Street (Noodle Bar): no objections but GMG would indicate the Society’s disappointment that it was a retrospective application.

5 Browne’s Hospital – internal alterations: no objections

50 Broad Street (change of use to aromatherapy): no objections

Black Bull: GMG would indicate that the Society is pleased that SKDC have insisted that the unauthorized flue is replaced.

Information: it was brought to the committee’s attention that an annexe to 3 Rutland Terrace was planned. GMG would search the SKDC website and contact committee members.

Newsagent Corner Shop, Red Lion Square: PS had contacted SKDC regarding the yellow lettering etc. and this was being followed up by Ian Wright. Councillor Bisnauthsing was also pursuing this.


	Action

GMG
GMG

GMG

	0712/3.0


	MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING

The Minutes were agreed. 

GMG had given a talk to approximately 80 members of Stamford U3A and had received a £50 cheque for Society funds.

GMG and MS would send out the AGM paperwork in late August.


	GMG/MS

	0712/4.0


	50TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATIONS & MARKETING PLANS
It was agreed that the Civic Society would organize two Winter Talks at the Arts Centre in 2013. GW volunteered to contact the Society’s President to ask if he could suggest a speaker for one lecture.  MS had checked out availability in February and March at the Arts Centre and the dates would need to be finalized at the August committee meeting.
The Health Seminar: CM and MS had met with RB and two talks were being planned, to be held at Stamford Hospital. One might include a tour of the Hospital Museum.

Membership Drive: leaflets would be targeted on the Tinwell Road/ Roman Bank section of the town and would be distributed by CM, John Hopson, MS and MJS in late July.

Sundial Project: PS reported that Faculty approval had been obtained for the sundial and interpretation board.
	GW/RB
CM/MS/MJS


	0712/5.0
	EVENTS’ PROGRAMME
Committee members were urged to remind members of the afternoon visit to Bourne on August 8th [with a tour provided by Bourne Civic Society] as very few tickets had been sold so far.

	All


	0712/6.0
	SCHOOLS’ PROJECTS

With advice and support from a member with specialist skills, the Children’s Town Trail was taking shape and the next meeting at Malcolm Sargent School would take place before the end of term. Funding had been secured from Stamford Kiwanis.

	

	0712/7.0


	NEWSLETTER
GW was happy to report that the newsletter was now ready. She was thanked for all her efforts. MS and MJS, with help from other committee members, would distribute copies to all members.


	

	0712/8.0


	STATE OF THE TOWN

PS circulated a report and accompanying map, a copy of which has been sent to Lincolnshire County Council, on pavement defects within the town centre.  Although there had been some success, he was disappointed with the lack of progress generally and would continue to offer assistance to the council. GMG thanked PS for his hard work and would present his paper to every Town Councillor. 

MG reported that the “Poacher Passage” needed cleaning again. A watching brief would be kept.


	GMG



	0712/9.0
	URBAN GROUP
It was remarked that the olive tree in the High Street was now in a much better state.


	

	0712/10.0
	LOCAL HISTORY SOCIETY GROUP

MJS had prepared a paper indicating that he had ensured that Stamford Civic Society was added to the list of bodies involved in the consultation process.

An annual historical lecture had been agreed, along with the likelihood of other lectures, so close co-ordination was necessary, a fact echoed by GMG who said that John Plumb had contacted her to suggest that the Societies should liaise closely on this issue. MJS was now a member of the Steering Committee and would report regularly to the Civic Society.


	

	0712/11.0
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
It was hoped that Tom Gould would be able to speak at a later meeting. Once confirmed, the members of the Planning Sub-Committee would be invited to attend.
GMG apologized that she would be on holiday and would miss the next meeting.

It was agreed that PS would get quotes for an A5 size sign for the mulberry tree at St. Leonard’s Priory.

The Committee sent their hearty congratulations to John Smith on being awarded the BEM in the Queen’s Birthday Honours’ List.

	PS

	
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next Committee meeting will take place on August 8th 2012 at the Crown Hotel. 


	


MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday June 13th 2012

PRESENT: Gwyneth Gibbs, Richard Barry, Martin Grimes, Jeffery Knight, Carol Meads, Graddon Rowlands, Melanie Sockett, Mike J Sockett, Christine Stanier, Peter Stevens, Gil Williams
1. APOLOGIES: Michael Thompson 
	0612/2.0


	PLANS RECEIVED: TO CONSIDER RESPONSE TO S12/0864/MJRO
MG reported on the response from SKDC, which stated that the land to the west of the town was considered “least worst” for development. It was agreed that GMG would respond to SKDC stating that the Civic Society felt that any development would have a negative impact on the conservation area, and indicating that development of brownfield sites would be preferable.


	Action

GMG

	0612/3.0


	OTHER PLANS RECEIVED

All Saints’ Brewery: using the information provided by PS, JK would confirm that the Civic Society had no objections.
33 Broad Street: JK had received confirmation that the Civic Society’s objections had been noted.

Flat 14 Broad Street: The planning application had been refused.

6 St Peter’s Street: The planning application had been refused.

Saxon Court, Water Street: GMG had written to SKDC to object to the proposed erection of a solar panel. She confirmed that no planning application to erect a solar panel on a Collyweston roof would be permitted.

PS agreed to speak to John Dawson about the poor state of some parts of the exterior of his shop.


	JK
JK



	0612/4.0


	MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING

The Minutes were agreed. 

An invitation to the AGM would be sent out with the AGM papers.

GMG had agreed to give the talk to Stamford U3A and had liaised with them.

MJS had been asked to join the steering committee of the Local History Group. The first meeting would be in late June.


	GMG

GMG

MJS

	0612/5.0


	50TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATIONS & MARKETING PLANS
It was agreed that the Civic Society would organize two Winter Talks at the Arts Centre in 2013. GW volunteered to contact the Society’s President to ask if he could suggest a speaker for one lecture. RB would continue to develop the Cold War theme for a talk. MS would check out availability in February and March at the Arts Centre.
Heritage Open Days: CS reported that the draft text for the website entry had been sent, and that she was the named contact for anyone wishing to purchase tickets.

The Health Seminar: CM and MS would arrange to meet RB to offer to assist him.

Membership Drive: leaflets would be targeted on the Tinwell Road/ Roman Bank section of the town and would be distributed by CM, John Hopson, MS and MJS in July.

Sundial Project: PS presented an Update: the project had been awarded a £5,000 grant from the Skells Trust. A steering committee with seven members had been established and links had been forged with local educational establishments. It was agreed that £165 would be provided annually for 3 years for the Society’s proposed Golden Jubilee prizes.


	GW/RB
MS
CS
CM/MS
CM/MS/MJS
PS

RB


	0612/6.0
	EVENTS’ PROGRAMME
The Southwell Trip had been well received by the 19 members who attended.
Future Events: an afternoon visit to Bourne on August 8th with a tour provided by Bourne Civic Society was planned. Tickets costing £2.50 were available from MG. RB suggested that a tour of Warner’s might be included if there were time.
22nd November: Stuart Orme had been booked to talk at Browne’s Hospital on 22nd November about Stamford during the Civil War. 


	MG



	0612/7.0
	SCHOOLS’ PROJECTS

With advice and support from a member with specialist skills, the Children’s Town Trail was taking shape and the next meeting at Malcolm Sargent School would take place in late June. Funding had been secured from Stamford Kiwanis.

	

	0612/8.0


	RESIDENTS’ PARKING
Stamford Civic Society wants to see a vibrant resident community inhabiting the town centre. Three schemes were being put together for the Cabinet to consider in July so all interested parties were advised to renew their representations. It was agreed that Stamford Civic Society would keep a watching brief and that the principle of residents’ permits was supported.

	

	0612/9.0


	NEWSLETTER
GW apologized for the continuing delay and indicated that it should be in the system by the end of the week.


	

	0612/10.0


	STATE OF THE TOWN

JK reported that a bin had still not been allocated for Bath Row. A watching brief will be kept by the Committee.

	All



	0612/11.0
	URBAN GROUP
The provider of the olive tree in the town centre was to meet with Peter Heyes to discuss replacing the tree.

The Group was applying to the Town Council for £1,000 to ensure that their “greening” projects would continue.

The Group was awaiting confirmation (after the final Town Partnership meeting in the summer) of their linkage with Stamford Civic Society. The Urban Group would have the status of a Civic Society sub-committee. They would all need to become Civic Society members, and it was agreed that one Urban Group member, to be chosen by GR, should be co-opted to attend Civic Society committee meetings.


	GR

	0612/12.0
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS
MS reminded the Committee that it was hoped that Tom Gould would speak at the July meeting. The members of the Planning Sub-Committee would be invited to attend.


	

	
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next Committee meeting will take place on July 11th 2012 at the Crown Hotel. 


	


MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday May 9th 2012

PRESENT: Gwyneth Gibbs, Richard Barry, Jeffery Knight, Melanie Sockett, Mike J Sockett, Christine Stanier, Peter Stevens, Gil Williams
1. APOLOGIES: Martin Grimes, Carol Meads, Graddon Rowlands, Michael Thompson 
	0512/2.0


	PRESENTATION BY TOM GOULD
It is hoped that this can be re-arranged for the meeting on July 11th.


	Action



	0512/3.0


	PLANS RECEIVED
33 Broad Street: JK was asked to restate the objections raised in the Society’s original email. 

16 All Saints’ Place: no objection to the planned internal alterations.

6 St Peter’s Street: JK was asked to refer to the email from PS when detailing the issues the Society wished to raise.

Flat 14 Broad Street: JK stated that he had not yet received a response to his email from SKDC.

It was agreed that it was heartening to see that the side of the former Dixons’ building had been improved.

PS agreed to speak to John Dawson about the poor state of some parts of the exterior of his shop.


	JK
JK

PS

	0512/4.0


	MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING

The Minutes were agreed. 

GMG had agreed to contact former Chairmen and invite them to our AGM. An invitation to the AGM would be sent out with the summer newsletter.

GMG had agreed to give the talk to Stamford U3A.

MS had booked Browne’s Hospital for the talk on November 22nd.


	GMG

GMG

	0512/5.0


	50TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATIONS & MARKETING PLANS
It was agreed to postpone until the June meeting the decision whether to continue the Winter Talks in 2013. MS would check 2013 availability at the Arts Centre.
Heritage Open Days: CS reported that progress was being made gathering signatures for the registration forms. Only one householder had so far declined to take part. As the Town Hall would not be opened on the Sunday, it was likely that St John’s Church would be the starting point that day.

Sundial Project: RB and PS reported that an application from All Saints’ PCC and Stamford Civic Society had been made to the Skells Trust for £5,000.

Applications to other agencies and the Heritage Lottery Fund were also in progress for the remaining £21,000 required.
The AGM: PS would arrange for the interpretation boards to be moved to the Arts Centre for the evening. RB would contact “Octavius” re the music for the event.

The Cold War Lecture: after consultation with GMG, it was agreed that this talk would not be arranged as a Civic Society event.

The Health Seminar: RB indicated that this was progressing.

The Vulcan Flight: RB stated that this was still a possibility.

	MS

PS

RB


	0512/6.0
	EVENTS
Southwell Trip: Cars were being pooled to ensure all 19 were still able to go to Southwell.
Future Events: an afternoon visit to Bourne on August 8th with a tour provided by Bourne Civic Society was planned. Tickets costing £2.50 would be printed by MS and sold by MG.


	MG/MS



	0512/7.0
	STATE OF THE TOWN
It was agreed that the town was cleaner and this may have been in part because of the campaign by the Town Council and the Stamford Mercury.

Paving The Way: PS, with a team of four volunteers, was assisting the Highways Department by reporting all defects that are the responsibility of the Utility Companies.

It was agreed that the committee would keep a watching brief and would send letters to the Mercury to highlight issues as they arose.

	

	0512/8.0


	NEWSLETTER

GW reported that the next newsletter should be printed and ready to send out by the end of May.


	

	0512/9.0


	URBAN GROUP
GMG reported that it was likely that the Urban Group would come under the umbrella of Stamford Civic Society in the summer and that they would use our bank account. They would all need to become Civic Society members, and it was agreed that at least one Urban Group member should be co-opted to attend every Civic Society committee meeting.

GMG reported that she was in discussion with Ian Wright about a blanket planning application to cover Quick Response Tags which would be affixed to various buildings with the information accessed by phone apps.


	

	0512/10.0
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

It was restated that Residents’ Parking would be added to the Agenda for the June meeting.

CS, MS and MJS would attend the meeting in the Arts Centre on May 16th which had been arranged to look at the possibility of forming a new local history group to encompass all aspects of local history.

PS reported that the Civic Society was providing expert advice to those who are preparing an interpretation board for St Peter’s Green and that another interpretation board had been erected outside Burghley Almshouses.

As it was the intention of several committee members to consider standing down in October, all vacancies would be mentioned when the AGM papers are sent out in August, with a follow-up letter to the Mercury a week later, asking for volunteers to step forward. 


	

	
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next Committee meeting will take place on June 13th 2012 at the Crown Hotel. 


	


MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday April 11th 2012

PRESENT: Richard Barry, Martin Grimes, Carol Meads, Jeffery Knight, Graddon Rowlands (in the Chair), Melanie Sockett, Mike J Sockett, Christine Stanier, Peter Stevens
1. APOLOGIES: Gwyneth Gibbs, Michael Thompson, Gil Williams 
	0412/2.0


	PLANS RECEIVED

1. 14 Broad Street – internal double glazing: JK was asked to comment on the possible impact of this on the Grade 2 Listed building.

Information: PS agreed to check plans whilst JK was on holiday.


	Action

JK


	0412/3.0


	MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING

The Minutes were agreed. 

St. Leonard’s Priory Open Morning: all those, and especially PS, who had contributed to the success of the event were thanked. It was agreed that it might become an inexpensive and effective annual event, possibly to be held at different times each year.

Paving The Way: Two slabs were completed earlier in the day in St. John’s Street, and progress was being made in other areas. PS reported that Craig Harrison was being very helpful.


	

	0412/4.0


	MARKETING PLANS

Please see Item 5
 
	

	0412/5.0


	50TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATIONS

MJS presented the data collected from the recent talks’ feedback form. Comments were positive. It was agreed that a decision whether to continue the Winter Talks in 2013 would be made at the next meeting. MS would check 2013 availability at the Arts Centre.
Re the Sundial Project: following the submission of a pre-application form to the Heritage Lottery Fund, it had been necessary to shift the emphasis to encompass learning opportunities as its main thrust. Stamford School and St. Gilbert’s School were keen to participate, and Stamford College was prepared to offer the services of a bid writer and staff were keen to involve their students. It was also agreed that their suggestion of a 5 week, 2 hour Adult Education course concerned with Stamford’s Heritage and organized as a joint venture with Stamford Civic Society, and funded through the college, should be encouraged.
The AGM: GMG would contact former Chairmen to invite them to attend the celebrations that evening. PS would arrange for the interpretation boards to be moved to the Arts Centre for the evening. RB or PS would contact “Octavius” re the music for the event.

The Cold War Lecture: it was agreed that this talk might be arranged to be held for both members and non-members at a larger venue, possibly early in 2013.

The Health Seminar: RB indicated that this was progressing.

The Vulcan Flight: RB stated that this was still a possibility.
Heritage Open Days: GR and PS volunteered to assist CM and CS in gaining signed permission from property owners before the May deadline.

	MS

GR/RB/PS

GMG
PS

RB/PS
GR/PS/CM/CS

	0412/6.0
	EVENTS’ PROGRAMME

Southwell Trip: as numbers were too low to make it financially viable to pay for a coach, MS was asked to cancel the Bland’s coach. Instead, MG would arrange to refund £12 to those who had planned to attend and would suggest that cars were pooled to ensure all 19 were still able to go to Southwell.
Future Events: an afternoon visit to Bourne on August 8th with a tour provided by Bourne Civic Society - tickets £2.50 to be printed by MS and sold by MG.

GR had arranged for Stuart Orme to give a talk on the Civil War in Stamford and Peterborough on November 22nd. MS would book Browne’s Hospital.

	MS
MG
MG/MS

MS

	0412/7.0
	SCHOOLS’ PROJECTS

CM was thanked for her hard work in singlehandedly judging an Easter Egg Painting Competition at Malcolm Sargent School on behalf of the Society.


	

	0412/8.0


	NEWSLETTER

This item was held over to the next meeting.
	

	0412/9.0


	LINCOLNSHIRE HERITAGE TRUST

It was agreed that Tom Gould, who has completed a survey of listed buildings in Stamford, and especially those at risk, would be invited to attend the meeting on May 9th and speak to the committee for 30 minutes. PS would liaise with him. MS was asked to invite the Technical sub-committee members to attend.

	PS
MS



	0412/10.0


	TALK TO U3A
GMG had agreed to the Stamford U3A request for a speaker on the work of Stamford Civic Society to be available at their morning meeting on Tuesday, June 26th.

It was agreed that GMG would approach John Plumb, or perhaps be able to give the talk herself.

	GMG


	0412/11.0


	URBAN GROUP
GR stated that there would be an opportunity for Urban Group members to meet the Committee. It was agreed that those who were not yet members of the Stamford Civic Society should be asked to join. MG stated that it was important that the Urban Group’s status as an adjunct group be fully explored and written information provided. It was uncertain how the Urban Group would finance their projects in future.


	                   

	0412/12.0
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

It was agreed that the Chairman would be consulted about adding State of the Town as a regular Agenda item.

It was agreed that Residents’ Parking be added to the Agenda for the June meeting.

As CM was concerned about the conservatory sales’ sign on The Meadows, she would contact the SKDC Planning Officer.

GR would assist PS in moving the Interpretation Board back to its position on The Meadows.

JK expressed concern about the high level of HGV lorries crossing the Town Bridge. It was agreed that GMG would be asked to contact the Police.

GR reiterated that any committee member who is concerned about litter in town should contact the Town Clerk.


	CM
PS/GR
GMG

	
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next Committee meeting will take place on May 9th 2012 at the Crown Hotel. 


	


MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday March 14th 2012

PRESENT: Gwyneth Gibbs, Martin Grimes, Carol Meads, Jeffery Knight, Graddon Rowlands, Melanie Sockett, Mike J Sockett, Christine Stanier, Peter Stevens, Michael Thompson, Gil Williams 

1. APOLOGIES: Richard Barry 

	0312/2.0


	PLANS RECEIVED

1. 33 Broad Street – full response sent by JK.

Information: Re: 27 St Peter’s Street – the owner, unhappy about the refusal of planning permission, has contacted GMG to ask for a meeting. It was agreed that instead she should speak to Ian Wright and possibly consider preparing an appeal.


	Action



	0312/3.0


	MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING

The Minutes were agreed. 

The non-subscribers would now be removed from the list of members.

PS and CS had been interviewed for the magazine article.

The Collyweston Slate was being dealt with – a lot of interest had been shown locally.


	MS



	0312/4.0


	MARKETING PLANS

It was agreed that Civic Day on 23rd June would be marked by a membership leaflet drive, and a press release.

It was also agreed that the Society would not man a stall at the Town Hall Open Day in the middle of the Jubilee celebrations on 4th June.

 
	

	0312/5.0


	50TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATIONS

It was agreed that the visitor feedback form presented at the meeting by CM should be handed out at the final Talk on March 22nd, and that the data would be brought to the April meeting. GW had kindly volunteered to look after the speaker, Dai Morgan-Evans.

Re the Sundial Project: GR reported that English Heritage had approved the removal of the original sundial to be conserved and placed in the church, and a replica to be created in its place.

GR and RB would meet HLF representatives in Nottingham to discuss the Bid, and PS would lead on the creation of the Interpretation Board. St Gilbert’s Church School and possibly Queen Eleanor would be involved with the educational element.

St Leonard’s Priory Open Morning: MG was thanked for sourcing an urn. MJS volunteered to organize the coffee and biscuits. CM, MG and MJS volunteered to assist PS to clean the site from 10.30 to 12 noon on 31st March. Other committee members were welcome and should bring brooms, shovels, spades and gloves.

The AGM: GMG would contact former Chairmen to invite them to attend the celebrations that evening.

Heritage Open Days: CM and CS presented a leaflet detailing the buildings which could be included. The single group would need to be escorted round by committee members on September 8th and 9th so volunteers were requested.


	CM/MS

GR/RB/PS

PS/CM/MG/MJS

GMG



	0312/6.0
	EVENTS’ PROGRAMME

Southwell Trip: the talk by Philip Dixon was eagerly anticipated. It was important that numbers were known by April 19th at the latest. Tickets were on sale and information had been sent by GMG to all members.

Future Events: an afternoon visit to Bourne on August 8th with a tour provided by Bourne Civic Society - tickets £2.50 to be printed by MS and sold by MG.

GR would contact Stuart Orme to arrange a talk in November on the Civil War in relation to Stamford.


	MG/MS

GR

	0312/7.0
	SCHOOLS’ PROJECTS

It was agreed that the Society would provide £200 towards the cost of producing printed plaques and leaflets for the Town Trail. CM and MS were liaising with Tim Cox, who was co-ordinating the funding drive. CM would judge an Easter Egg Painting Competition at Malcolm Sargent School on behalf of the Society.


	CM/MS



	0312/8.0


	NEWSLETTER

GW reported that the newsletter would be printed in April. It was agreed that Jean de Gale should receive £100 for the drawings she had produced to accompany the article by John Plumb.


	

	0312/9.0


	LINCOLNSHIRE HERITAGE TRUST

It was agreed that Tom Gould, who has completed a survey of listed buildings in Stamford, and especially those at risk, would be invited to attend the meeting on May 9th and speak to the committee for 30 minutes. PS would liaise with him.


	PS

	0312/10.0


	MEETING WITH SKDC

GMG, with James Heesom and Alan Short, had had a meeting with SKDC to discuss the planning permission process. The likely outcome would be suggestions for improvements.


	

	0312/11.0


	MEETING RE: PAVING THE WAY

PS had presented a paper regarding some priority items recommended in the report which were in the pipeline for action, including the crossover access at All Saints’ Brewery. PS was saddened that so little had been achieves so far, a state of affairs which LCC Highways had attributed to a shortage of funds and staff. A progress report would be produced within one month. GR and PS would survey Pavement Meters, and assistance from other committee members would be appreciated.
	                           GR/PS

	0312/12.0
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

GR reported that new benches would be replacing the damaged ones in Sheepmarket, and that the olive tree would be planted in the High Street in April.

GR was thanked for his diligence in ensuring that High Street St Martins was cleaned. He asked to be notified if the cleaners were seen in town without brushes and dustpans. Also, members were urged to contact GMG or GR if they came across a neglected area.

GMG will attend a meeting with the Urban Group and urge members to join the Civic Society if they have not already done so. Stamford Civic Society is offering an umbrella to the Urban Group, which is not merging with the Society as reported in the Mercury.


	All


	
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next Committee meeting will take place on April 11th 2012 at the Crown Hotel. 


	


MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday February 8th 2012

PRESENT: Gwyneth Gibbs, Richard Barry, Martin Grimes, Carol Meads, Jeffery Knight, Melanie Sockett, Mike J Sockett, Christine Stanier, Peter Stevens, Gil Williams 

1. APOLOGIES: Graddon Rowlands, Michael Thompson 

	0212/2.0

	PLANS RECEIVED
1. 31 Scotgate: restoration to residential - no objections and pleased that the premises are being used for accommodation

2. 51 Scotgate, Blenheim Court (revised plan – appeal by solicitor’s): our comments stand 

3. 56 High Street (was Curry’s): no objection to renovations (especially to roof) and anticipating keenly a later planning application for work on Cheyne Lane side.

4. “Black Bull” sign: no objection as long as missing original bracket is restored.

Information: The Civic Society has already commented on the “William Cecil” sign (now in appeal process).


	Action

JK

JK



	0212/3.0

	MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING

The Minutes were agreed following the amendment in Item 10.0 from “John Smith” to “John Plumb”.

PS had viewed the plans and the property at 27 St Peter’s Street and had reported to the Committee.

The local MP had replied to the letter GMG had sent out with the Newsletter to a list of local people.

JK had emailed SKDC re the river open space on Wharf Road.

All members would be invited to attend a Museum Open House at the Town Hall on either March 2nd or 8th.

Melton Mowbray Building Society: MG, GMG and MS had opened an account. 


	GMG

	0212/4.0

	MARKETING PLANS

Please see Item 5
	

	0212/5.0

	50TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATIONS

There had been good coverage in the Stamford Mercury and The Citizen.

The first talk had gone well. A cheque for £212 had been received.

It was suggested that there should be a Society placard on the front of the podium for the next talk: RB and CM agreed to try to arrange this.

CS volunteered to take photos of the speakers at the Arts Centre.

MS would liaise with the Arts Centre re the speakers’ technical requirements. MG would buy the Waitrose gift voucher for the next speaker. GMG agreed to introduce and thank the remaining speakers. GW had very kindly arranged for the next two speakers to stay overnight at her house.

Re the Sundial Project: the sub-committee members would write to English Heritage to find out if they were prepared to support the creation of a new sundial rather than the restoration of the original.

Re St Leonard’s Priory: as no catering van was available, PS would try to access a power supply from Priory House. MJS volunteered to help find an urn and a coffee maker and assist on the day. 

MG passed draft risk assessment forms to PS for his consideration.

PS reminded the Committee that he would like volunteers to help him and MJS clean the building on 31st March.

The visit to Southwell Minster will now take place on May 19th. GR will decide on the final cost of the ticket and notify MS and MG.

Re Heritage Open Day: CM and CS are looking at other sites which may be included.


	RB/CM

CS

MS/MG

GMG

GW

GR/PS/RB

PS/MJS

GR/MS/MG

CM/CS

	0212/6.0
	EVENTS’ PROGRAMME

Please see Item 5


	

	0212/7.0
	SCHOOLS’ PROJECTS

CS and CM had talked to the children at Malcolm Sargent School re various Stamford myths and legends.


	

	0212/8.0


	SUBSCRIPTION NON-RENEWALS

PS and GR would contact some of the members on the list.


	GR/PS



	0212/9.0


	NEWSLETTER

Illustrations to accompany John Plumb’s article had been found by PS. 

CM had volunteered to write an article on the first talk at the Arts Centre and GW had volunteered to write one for the following talk.

GR would write an article on GW’s lecture.

Copy was required by the end of February.

GW will contact Dave Baxter re using reprints of 1930’s photographs in future editions.


	CM/GW

GR

GW

	0212/10.0
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

After GMG had emailed SKDC re the trees in Priory Road, she was informed that “a man was on the job”.

GMG had contacted the Mercury re some Collyweston slate which had been found in Duddington and which needed to be used so it was not ground up. She would also contact member David Ellis.

GMG had emailed the Town Clerk and Ian Wright re the advertising placard (for the Broad Street Antiques’ Centre) which had been affixed to railings on the Meadows.

CS and PS volunteered to be interviewed for an article on Stamford.

PS, GR,  Giles Hopkinson and Peter Heyes would meet Craig Harrison on February 14th to discuss Wharf Road; Steam Brewery cross-over access; the report “Paving The Way”; replacement of the demolished street lamp outside Wilkinson’s; and parking on the grass area outside the old Darby & Joan Club site on North Street. They would report back to the Committee.

It was suggested that JK contact the River Care Group as he had raised concerns about the litter lying adjacent to the Mark Elliot showroom.

GMG would raise cases of poor signage at the next Town Council meeting.


	GMG

CS/PS

PS/GR

JK

GMG

	
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next Committee meeting will take place on March 14th 2012 at the Crown Hotel. 


	


MINUTES of a meeting of Stamford Civic Society’s Committee held on Wednesday January 11th 2012

PRESENT: Gwyneth Gibbs,  Richard Barry, Martin Grimes, Carol Meads, Graddon Rowlands, Melanie Sockett, Mike J Sockett, Christine Stanier, Peter Stevens, and with Jeffery Knight in attendance.

1. APOLOGIES: Michael Thompson, Gil Williams

	0112/2.0

	PLANS RECEIVED
1. St. Mary’s Street (2915): no objections and pleased that the premises are being used for accommodation

2. Scotgate flat (3176): no objections 

3. 27 St. Peter’s Street, rear extension (3022): PS volunteered to look at the plans and the property and report back to the committee by email.

Information: Proposed Wind Farm at Ketton – as there was significant disagreement within the committee, it was agreed that no action would be taken in this case.


	Action

PS



	0112/3.0

	MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING

The Minutes were agreed.

13 Tinwell Road: the application was turned down by SKDC.

Wothorpe Road: no objections

King’s Road: this application was turned down by SKDC

Re Railway Station access: GMG had written to Burghley Estate Office.

Dixons, Cheyne Lane: after GMG had written to the owners and to Ian Wright, plans were now underway to improve the Cheyne Lane side of the property.

Melton Mowbray Building Society: MG, GMG and MS will open an account during January.


	

	0112/4.0

	MARKETING PLANS

Please see Item 5
	

	0112/5.0

	50TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATIONS

Please see attached update produced by CM following the discussion of this Item.

Re Talks: it was agreed that Committee members would buy tickets for the four Arts Centre talks if they have not done so already and that labels would be worn at the sessions. GMG volunteered to introduce and thank the first speaker. MS will check various practical requirements with the Arts Centre.

It was agreed that GMG would ask Orlando Rock if he would be available to chair the AGM at 7pm on the night of the Arts Centre Drinks Party (Oct. 12th).


	All

GMG/MS

GMG

	0112/6.0
	EVENTS’ PROGRAMME

GR was asked if he could check if Philip Dixon would be available to lead a tour of Southwell Minster on Saturday 22nd May.


	GR



	0112/7.0
	SCHOOLS’ PROJECTS

CM and MS were holding regular meetings with Tim Cox at Malcolm Sargent School regarding the 2012 Town Trail project, which will feature local children’s interests and ideas. CS had agreed to talk to the children in late January.


	CS

	0112/8.0


	PARKING CONSULTATION

It now appeared that SKDC and LCC were prepared to consider parking permits for Stamford residents although the idea was opposed by the local Chamber of Commerce.


	

	0112/9.0


	SKDCLDF STAMFORD SITES ALLOCATION

It was agreed that the recent newsletter with an article by James Heesom on the concept of a design access panel would be sent to a list of local people including the local MP.


	GMG/GR

	0112/10.0


	NEWSLETTER

John Smith has written a 3,500 word article which is currently being typed by former Secretary Janet Sears. Illustrations to accompany it will be arranged by PS and it will appear in the next newsletter.

 
	PS

	0112/11.0


	MUSEUM REPLACEMENT

The opening of the Museum Hub has been delayed because of structural problems (a rotten roof). Some artefacts have been moved from the Museum to the Town Hall and may be permanently exhibited there. (It was noted that the Town Hall is open only in the mornings.)


	

	0112/12.0
	COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIP

It was agreed that Jeffery Knight be co-opted on to the Committee. He agreed to be responsible for looking after the plans and contacting SKDC regarding planning issues. He was warmly welcomed.


	

	0112/13.0
	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

The Committee would be prepared to assist St. Peter’s Community Group if they decided to erect an information board on The Green.

Following contacts made at an English Heritage Workshop in Grantham attended by GMG, GR and MT, it was agreed that there might be a talk on this subject in winter 2012.

MJS reported that, following the Society’s and other bodies’ donations to SAFE, acoustic and vibration damage testing was now taking place and a report would be produced in the spring.

PS volunteered to contact LCC Highways re the poor state of the river open space on Wharf Road. This followed earlier approaches to LCC by Jeffery Knight.

MG had made available the Charity Commission Annual Return 2011 for scrutiny. It would now be checked online.

It was agreed that, if there were no cost involved to the Society, and if they became members of the Society, there was no objection to the Stamford Urban Group becoming affiliated to Stamford Civic Society. Minutes would be made available and meetings could be attended by Society committee members by prior arrangement.

It was agreed that GMG would resign forthwith from the Town Partnership as their funding had been removed.


	PS

	
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next Committee meeting will take place on February 8th 2012 at the Crown Hotel. 


	


